
July	8,	2020	
Valley	Fliers	July	Board	Meeting	

Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:44	
Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Vader	
Excuse	Absent:	Botezatu,	Neville	

Approval	of	June	Meeting	Minutes		 	
Scott	moved	to	approve	as	written.		Alan	seconded.		Motion	carried	unanimously.	

Treasurer’s	Report		 	 	
See	Alan’s	handouts.		Alan	made	corrections	after	printing	the	handouts,	in	large	part	because	of	the	early	meet-
ing	this	month.		Alan	will	distribute	updated	reports	later.		Revenue	was	up	for	the	month.		We	have	Pive	people	on	
inactive	status.		Year	to	date	revenues	are	down	from	last	year,	but	we	seem	to	be	gaining	ground.		Regarding	tax-
es,	Alan	noted	the	report	he	distributed	is	missing	$88.55	in	B&O	tax	that	was	paid.		The	next	several	reports	had	
changes	to	many	of	the	numbers,	but	those	differences	are	not	substantial.	
Current	assets	are	down	substantially	from	last	year,	but	Alan	feels	we	will	make	some	of	that	up	as	the	year	pro-
gresses.			
John	noted	the	audio	panel	in	88L	has	bluetooth	issues	and	is	under	warranty.		There	is	an	open	squawk.		Alan	
suggested	we	should	take	this	up	with	Spencer	as	a	warranty	issue.	

Maintenance	OfPicer’s	Report	
See	Florin’s	handouts.	John	reviewed	the	reports	provided	by	Florin.		The	board	discussed	the	hangar	rash	on	
both	9MA	and	117.		We	believe	we	have	had	the	pieces	to	repair	117	for	some	time.		The	board	also	discussed	the	
glare	shield	for	63S	for	which	we	have	the	part,	but	have	decided	not	to	put	it	in	at	this	time.		There	is	a	“hard	roll	
tendency”	squawk	reported	on	88L,	but	we	are	still	investigating	it.		We	have	alerted	the	next	members	Plying	the	
plane	and	will	continue	to	monitor	it.		Alan	noted	63S	might	be	a	candidate	for	the	Cleveland	brakes	as	he	likes	
what	it	did	to	9MA.			
John	noted	the	ELT	battery	records	are	out	of	date	and	have	already	been	done.			
We	don’t	know	where	we	are	on	the	magnetos	for	88L,	John	will	follow	up	with	Florin.			
Scott	asked	about	a	strong	fuel	vapor	smell	in	117	the	last	time	he	Plew	it.		He	thinks	we	are	getting	a	vapor	smell	
when	the	tanks	are	full.			

Safety	OfPicer’s	Report	
Richard	was	absent,	but	John	noted	he	has	been	digging	into	the	wing	repair.		John	distributed	Richard’s	notes	
regarding	various	shops	that	might	do	the	work.	

Old	Business	
None	raised.	

New	Business	 	
None	Raised.	

Free	9light	hour	won	by:		No	Plight	hour	as	meeting	was	limited	to	board	members	due	to	COVID-19	precautions.	
Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:50	
Next	Meeting:	The	next	meeting	is	August	12th	(hopefully	at	Trotters	Restaurant,	with	food	at	6,	business	start-
ing	at	6:30).	




















